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Join Us in Worship! 
8:00 AM: Holy Eucharist, Rite I 
 
10:30 AM: Holy Eucharist, Rite II  
(Livestreamed via Facebook and YouTube) 
 
5:00 PM: Holy Eucharist, Rite II (During CU   
Academic Year.  Casual Service. First Sunday of the month is 
Evening Prayer.) 
 
5:00 PM at St. Paul's, Pendleton (First Sunday of the 
Month): Holy Eucharist, Rite I 
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 Rector’s Report to the Vestry: March 16, 2024 

 
I thought I would share with you what I shared with Vestry at our March meeting to give you a 
sense of the activity that goes on “behind the scenes” at Holy Trinity. — Mtr. Suz 

 
Worship: AVG attendance for 2025 so far ~ 122. We continue to see 

new faces almost every week. Students continue to attend regularly 

~ 12-15 regulars with “visitors” almost every week. Positive feed-

back regarding music and preaching. First Holy Hike in 5 years was 

well-received by those who attended. 

Staff: Staff continuing to work very well together as team. Our new 

Sexton, Jeff Johnson, is integrating well and getting his feet under-

neath him. We are working on sharing knowledge intentionally. 

This week we have begun facilities orientation, looking at the facili-

ties systems (security, thermostats, elevator, lighting) to under-

stand operations and troubleshooting. In addition, we are building a 

document to have that information accessible when needed. 

The OTM profile for an assisting priest has been filed and distribut-

ed to all Transition officers in The Episcopal Church. Call committee 

consists of: Suz Cate, Carter Senf, Jerae Wallace, Charlie Curtis, Lori 

Graham, Bill Purkerson, and Meredith McTigue (with input from 

Mims). 

Pastoral Care: There are several ongoing issues of moderate to severe concern. In Feb & March I have fo-

cused my time on visiting with a couple of parishioners who have no family nearby, as well as tending to 

bereaved families. We have 4 active Eucharistic Visitors taking communion to those who need/want it. I 

trained two additional Eucharistic Visitors, who will be licensed upon completion of Safe Church Training. 

HT Cares is exploring possible training and support for “Friendly Visitors.”  

Canterbury: Carter Senf is off to a good start as Peer Minister. Our group continues to be small and tight-

knit. However, we have recently seen more visitors coming at the invitation of our regulars, which reflects 

well on the group members. The group is planning an overnight event to deepen their experience of prayer 

stations, fellowship, and community. Our Peer Ministers will each preach one Sunday at morning services, 

and they have been offering reflection/homily occasionally at Comfy Church. 

Continuing Education/MMS Action Plan implementation: I attended Pinnacle Leadership’s Lead Pastor 

Base Camp at the end of February. It was an excellent presentation of skills, knowledge, and systems for 

leading a medium-to-large sized congregation.  

I have called together a Sermon Roundtable Cohort to work through the Libby-sponsored curriculum for 

developing knowledgeable providers of critical feedback for the preacher. Our first meeting is tonight, in 

which we will review the technology of the online learning platform and set our schedule. If it is a success-

ful program, I will plan to run it again in the fall with a new cohort. 
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Consider Joining the Pasquales 

One opportunity for volunteering at Holy Trinity is to join the Pasquales. Named for 
San Pasqual, the patron saint of the kitchen, we Holy Trinity Pasquales organize and 
assist with funeral and memorial-service receptions. Our participation allows us to 
show support, love, and care for those who are mourning.  
 
Some of us take part by bringing food while others participate in ways like helping 
set tables, plate food, or serve punch during receptions. We always need additional 
assistance in the kitchen as well. You may not feel you can join us during the day of 
a reception, but, perhaps, you would be willing to bring cookies or fruit or small 
sandwiches. We appreciate any and all help!  
 
We Pasquales feel grateful to be able to provide some small offering of help during a sad time for families. Our 
side-by-side activities on reception days are sweet and harmonious. Please consider becoming one of us.  
 
Contact Nancy Pate at nthpate@gmail.com if we can add your name to our list. Thank you. 

mailto:nthpate@gmail.com
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More than 170 people from our community volunteered their time at this year’s third annual Rise Against Hun-
ger meal packaging event on Saturday, February 1. In two short hours, the dedicated volunteers worked in 
teams to measure, weigh, seal, label, and package nutritious meals containing rice, soy, dehydrated vegetables, 
and micro-nutrient packets with twenty essential vitamins and minerals. 
 
In total the group, facilitated by Rise Against Hunger on-site coordinator Dave Thomas-Bush, packaged more 
than 38,000 meals for those most in need. We recently found out that these meals went to Vietnam and will 
provide food for children in schools and early child development centers. Rise shared with volunteers the 
heartbreaking reality that for the majority of children receiving these meals, it will be their only meal of the 
day. 
 
Eight churches sponsored this non-denominational event: the Episcopal Church of the Ascension - Seneca, Col-
lege Street Baptist Church, Holy Trinity Episcopal Church, Richland Presbyterian Church, St. John’s Evangelical 
Lutheran Church, Seneca Presbyterian Church, Walhalla Presbyterian Church and West Union Presbyterian 
Chapel. The group raised $15,500 to purchase the food to package 38,664 meals and College Street Baptist 
Church opened its Family Life Center for the group to gather. Event attendance was also boosted by the Walhal-
la High School Beta Club. 
 
Many thanks to the Holy Trinity volunteers who helped to make this happen.  We’re already looking forward to 
next year’s event!! 
 
Rise Against Hunger is a global organization headquartered in Raleigh, North Carolina. It has been working for 
more than 25 years to combat worldwide hunger. In 2023, it distributed nearly 80 million meals impacting 3.6 
million lives. 

Meal Packaging Event 
Saturday, February 1, 

2025 

   St. Paul’s Thrift Shop News Items 

 A new furnace and roof have been installed! 

 $5,000 each has been donated to Clemson Community 

Care and the Pendleton Community Center. 

 Items have been donated to WNC hurricane relief, Ripple of One, Salvation Army, Our Daily Bread, Our 

Daily Rest and individuals with immediate needs.  

 We will be closed Memorial Day, May 26, 2025. 

 We will close for July and August for the season and reopen Thurs, Sept 4.  

 We continue to welcome to your donations until that time. 

Thank you for your continued support of this outreach ministry! 
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S.A.M.E. Garden 

Spring Preparations are Underway! 

Preparations are underway for spring plantings in the SAME (So All May Eat) 

Garden, located on the grounds of Trinity Place just outside our Parish Hall.  We are looking for 

volunteers to help plant, tend, water, and grow a new crop of vegetables to donate to Clemson 

Community Care, our local food bank.  Volunteers  meet most Thursday mornings at 9 a.m. For 

more information or to lend a hand, contact Michael Diemer at 864.590.4248 or beenexplor-

ing@outlook.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Farmer” Mike Diemer 

has been busy adding 

to and repairing our 

raised beds, as well as 

supplementing our 

soil in preparation for 

spring plantings. 

Mike Diemer and Anne Bryan transplant 

strawberries and discuss herbs for the 

smaller beds. 

The last of our winter crops are now harvested. Twenty-five 

pounds of greens were delivered to Clemson Community 

Care, the first donation of 2025.  
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Reimagining 

the Ignatian 

Examen: Fresh 

Ways to Pray 

from Your Day 

by Mark E. 

Thibodeaux, SJ 

(Society of Jesus) 

The Ignatian exa-

men is a tried and 

true practice for 

drawing close to 

God by examining the various moments of your 

day. I have known it to be a helpful end-of-day 

practice to review the day and ask God to shed 

light on the implications of the highs and lows. 

Thibodeaux provides 34 variations on the exa-

men, which offers the opportunity to try a differ-

ent form each day of the month. I can see this 

little book becoming a bedside table regular, gen-

tly supporting the goal of ending each day with 

examen and thereby drawing closer to God. 

Book of Belonging: Bible Stories for Kind 

and Contemplative Kids words by Mariko 

Clark, pictures by Rachel Eleanor 

“You are Beloved, you Belong, and you are De-

lightful.” This mantra is the throughline of this 

lovely presentation of many of Scripture’s most 

important stories—both the well-loved and the 

often overlooked. The author and illustrator pre-

sent these sto-

ries in fresh 

and thought-

provoking 

ways that em-

phasize the di-

versity, expan-

siveness, and 

inclusiveness 

of the record 

of God’s rela-

tionship with 

all of Creation. 

Sprinkled throughout the book are “Wonder Mo-

ments” that invite the reader to think deeply 

about some aspect of the story that might be 

puzzling or unexpected. I love the fact that the 

Wonder Moments ask big questions and does not 

presume to provide answers, leaving the reader 

to figure out their own. This is a children’s book, 

written at grade level 2-4 and appropriate for 

read-aloud with pre-kindergarten and up. Howev-

er, I am enjoying reading it myself. It is delightful! 

             Resources for Growing in Christ 
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Nineteen women gathered at Camp Fellowship for a weekend of worship, spiritual nurture, and—true to the name of the venue—

fellowship. Our topic was “The Feminine Face of God,” although we spent a good bit of time pondering the particular voice that God 

uses with and through women. Our leader was Cynthia Fore, a parishioner at St. Andrew’s in Greenville who is a gifted spiritual 

director and retreat leader. Cynthia guided us through several sessions designed to open our hearts to God and each other, gently 

encouraging us to try out new practices and ideas. The weather was wonderful, and the setting was beautiful. We are looking for-

ward to the next Women’s Retreat in 2026! 

Reflection from the 2025 Holy Trinity  
Women’s Retreat 

“The Feminine Face of God” 
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         Parish Life Highlights 

        Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper 

                         17 



  

Birthdays & Anniversaries 
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April Birthdays:                                                                   
 1 – Christopher Burch 
 2 – Tori Jayroe 
 5 – Beth Newton 
 6 – Eleanor Hare 
 6 – Jean Jordan 
 6 – Sophia Burch 
 8 – Leon Luszcz  
 9 – Jack Purkerson 
 9 – Amy Agosti 
 9 – Kevin Crouse 
 10 -  Joy duBois 
 11 – Nancy Georgion 
 13 – Libby Wehrman 
 13 – Julie Morgan-Ryan 
 14 – Tom Witmer 
 15 – Ned Mayo 
 16 – Kathy Sparks 
 16 – Michael Mobbs 
 16 – Katherine Sosebee 
 17 – Henry Pate 
 19 – Don Garrett 
 20 – Will Purkerson 
 25 – Chip Stapleton 
 27 – Gaines Robb 
 30 – Wright Henry III 
  
April Anniversaries: 
 1 – Dot & Bill Teske  
 3 – Cynthia & Gerry Spejewski 
 13 – Catherine & Trey Cox 
  
May Birthdays:      
1 – Frances Wales 
3 – Rebecca Bowman 
3 – Cynthia Spejewski 
8 – Lawrence Gaulin 
10 – Alexander Pieterse 
10 – Kenneth Mobbs 
10 – Julie Morse 
11 – Maggie Graham 
12 – Jenn Ellison 
12 – Michele Cauley 
14 – Cariza Burch 
18 – Scooty Burch 
18 – Carol Luke 
21 – Bill McDaniel 

22 – Emily Baker 
23 – Lynn Luszcz 
24 – Rachel Rowe 
25 – Catherine Cox 
27 – Mel O’Day 
27 – Sarah Trice 
27 – Kimberly Huddleston 
28 – Ashley Crouse 
28 – Darby Evans 
28 – Keane De los Santos 
31 – Mims Catherine McTigue 
 
May Anniversaries: 
4 – Judy & Charlie Curtis 
5 – Suz & Will Cate 
6 – Carol & Charles Shuler 
7 – Anna & Jack McKenna 
8 – Nancy & Henry Pate 
14 – Rachel & Will Mayo 
17 – Cathy & Don Garrett 
23 – Anna & Michael Crouch 
23 – Tenley & Brett Murphy 
24 – Anne & Pat Bryan 
25 – Jeffery Ann & Clyde Gorsuch 
31 – Carolyn & Hap Wheeler 
31 – Mickey & Byron Harder  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   


